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Committee Meeting

Tuesday 23rd February 2010
Present: Mark Wyer (Chairman), Tim Butler, Mandy Cook, Dave Copland, Rachel Fenton, Neil Pears, Chris Reed, Dave Triggs
MINUTES

1. Apologies. These were received from Shaun Aldous, Bob Hayward and Steve Grimwood and Pete Whelan.
2. Notes of previous meeting held on 12th January 2010. These were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


3. Matters Arising: Steve Grimwood to liaise with Bob Hayward bid for funding. 


4. Review of events Discussion on feedback following receipt of the Commissaires report.
Colchester Rovers Event – Mistley: Lap distance a bit too long and car parking issues compounded due to football fixture in the morning.

Maldon - Team Championships: Very poplar event given that it was first time this course/venue had been tried. Very good attendance – some difficulties with car parking. There was a comment that the longer race time might be an issue for some riders.

5.
Commissaire Issues:
Pete Whelan was unwell but updated the committee via email. He was waiting to hear from Ian P on suitable dates /venues for commissaire training.
Pete would update the briefing packs with changes to the pit size as agreed at the AGM.
Mark Wyer asked that rider’s names be put forward for Commissaire training. Colin Coe (from Kent) now has moved to the area and is a qualified Commissaire, but may need training.

6.
Calendar of events for 2010-11 Season
Chris Reed circulated a provisional calendar with various discussions in particular the following was noted:

· Tim Guy Extreme Sports Therapy wants to promote in Norwich at the UEA;

· IBC to possibly have the weekend of 25/26 September. (Possibly a Cat B);

· Colchester Rovers to be asked to moved to avoid clash with the Inter Areas on 7th November;

· Possibility of event on Monday 27th December 2010;

· Chris to look into who will be promoting Regional Champs and where this will be located;

· The Committee identified six events with the potential for a Cat B event or better;
7.
Prize Fund for 2010/11
The Committee agreed the principle of an increased prize fund for Cat B events. DC&TB delegated to come forward with a proposed minimum prize fund. The Committee felt that the Association should underwrite the difference between the standard event prize fund (for Cat C) and the recommended minimum prize fund for a Cat B event.

It was noted that at the AGM it had been agreed that as a principle lower ranked seniors should be allowed to ride the 50+/Vets events but it was recognised that they would not qualify for league points or prizes.

8.
National Conference
The Committee expressed its reservations about the general worth of the National Conference. There was a lack of democracy, it was a discussion forum without any recourse to the Commission.

9.
Outcomes from the AGM

All noted Tim’s summary circulated by email. The proposed timings for events were noted. There was a discussion around obtaining a PDA operator from each organising club.
10. ECXA Five Year Action Plan
Mark outlined his ideas for the composition of the proposed Working groups which would progress the work identified in the Plan. It was anticipated that most of the work/discussion could take place using email:-
· Development Group: DT & MW
· Events/League Team: TB & DC with Rachel & Chris and Pete Whelan co-opted as required; 
· Technical & Events Team: to possibly join the events team: Pete Whelan, Stuart Chatting, Chris Reed, Rachel Fenton;
· Publicity & marketing: SA & DC to liaise Mark Carroll to video a rider (possibly U12) as a promotional item. Fergus looking after newspaper reports; 

· Squads: Shaun Aldous/Nathan Miller, Bob Hayward and Mark Wyer with Mark Walker from Writtle College willing to test senior members.
· Fund raising and Sponsorship: Steve Grimwood/Shaun Aldous/Neil Pears
It was agreed that the working groups should report back on progress to the main Committee by the end of June with a summary suggested to be no longer than half a side of A4.
11. Sponsorship
The Committee discussed the various options for obtaining a new League sponsor. Various names were put forward by Mark. There was discussion about what the funding should be used for with ideas being to increase prize money for events, to offer to pay expenses for volunteers/officials.

The Chair was authorised to continue discussions with various parties with the view to obtaining the best deal for the League.
12.
AOB: There was a brief discussion over the merits and costs of using a different judging system i.e. using transponders and it was felt that it should be kept on the agenda although it was not affordable at the present time.
12. Date of Next Meeting – 7.30pm ???? July 2010 at Tim Butler’s. All to note.
The meeting closed at 9.45pm.

M Wyer

Chairman
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